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 AUGUST  

Tuesday 6th:   Principal’s Tour 

Wednesday 7th:  Cross Country 

Thursday 8th:  St Mary MacKillop Feast Day Mass at 9am 

Thursday 15th:  Assumption Mass  

Tuesday 20th:  Blessing and Opening Ceremony of the   

    MacKillop Centre of Learning 

Wednesday 28th:  Fathers Day Stall 

Thursday 29th:  Come & Try Preschool 

 

SEPTEMBER 

Friday 20th:   St Joseph’s Festa 

Monday 23rd:  Catholic Schools Music Festival 

Thursday 26th:  Learning Journey 

 

CONCERT DATE FOR 2019 

FRIDAY 8 NOVEMBER.   

MORE INFORMATION NEXT TERM 

 

 

Principal’s Tour 

Tuesday 6 August at 9.30am 



LEADERSHIP & OFFICE CONTACT DETAILS 

Maria D’Aloia 

mdaloia@sjsh.catholic.edu.au 

Rita Garreffa 

     rgar@sjsh.catholic.edu.au 

Helen Clark 

     hclark@sjsh.catholic.edu.au 

OFFICE:  8346 6569 

OHSC:      0408 B809 107 

 

info@sjsh.catholic.edu.au 

www.sjsh.catholic.edu.au 

 

 
 

Dear Parents and Carers 

Welcome back to school!  Hoping you had a restful break.  The students have shared some of the wonderful 

experiences they enjoyed in the holidays during classroom visits.  You may have noticed the two transportable 

classrooms have been removed off site.  I have been in negotiations with a landscaping company who are 

working with the school to transform this space – hopefully it won’t be too long until we can all use this space 

again!   

At assembly last week we discussed the importance of using the available spaces in a safe and co-ooperative 

manner.  

The rules discussed are listed below so that you can discuss and reinforce this with your child(ren). 

• Court is for basketball, netball and cricket only. No kicking of balls in this area as it is unsafe. 

• Oval- Class rostered on is the only class to use any of the green area. They should be the only 

class to have a soccer ball during play.  

• The court teacher will unlock the hall door at the beginning of each play, please wait in a single line 

for equipment to de distributed by Sport Captains. At the end of play, please place equipment back 

in the bins, or pass it to the Sport Captains. 

• We will trial (until the end of Week 2), the hall being opened at lunch by the court teacher. This is a 

quiet area only, for board games, drawing etc. 

• The Library is open for quiet reading and games on Monday, Tuesday, Wednesday and Friday at 

lunch. 

We also welcome the following students to St Joseph’s. 

Year 5  Alexander Cini 

Our New 3rd Term Receptions: Xavier Bui, Ruby  Flavel, Freya Peek, Amelia Pine and Seth Sosnowski     

Many of you may not be aware that Catholic Education South Australia has introduced a Term 3 intake for both 

school and preschool. 

  

    



 
 

It is wonderful to welcome the following children and their families to our Preschool. 

Maria Banos   Christian Eleftheriou  Elliott Cini    Callan Gibb 

Muhammad Ibrahim  Hamish Knights   Jaeger Thompson Kaleb Yeman 

 

As we begin the new term, I include as a kindly reminder that if any issues arise involving your child (ren), 

please contact the class teacher in the first instance to discuss.  It is not appropriate for parents to approach 

other children or parents.  Members of the leadership team are also available to discuss any concerns.  A flow 

chart is included for your information. 

 

Parent Survey 

As mentioned in the previous newsletter the annual parent survey will be conducted in the next few weeks.   

Information on how to access this survey is enclosed with this newsletter.   

Your feedback is valued and needed to further develop the School’s Strategic plan!  You are requested to 

inform your child’s class teacher as soon as you have completed the survey as they will be keeping a record, 

hoping to win the “pizza and icrecream” lunch for the first class to have 100% parent responses!   

 

Social Media 

I recently received some information regarding young adults use of social media.  Whilst most social media 

platforms set 13 as the age when children can engage with apps like Facebook, Snap Chat, Instagram etc, 

there are many children at our school and in the wider community, who regularly use social media to interact 

and communicate with their peers.    

Further research from the eSafety Commissioner (eSafety) reveals that many young people do not understand 

the impact of social media and the consequences of inappropriate posts.   

For every victim, the experience is different, but often it causes anger, depression, anxiety and feelings of 

humiliation, and affects their families, social relationships, and overall wellbeing. 

Experts suggest conversations about online safety should start in the home, as soon as we hand over devices 

to children, and be reinforced through their educational journey. 

You may be aware that SBS is promoting a new series that is examining this topic.  In partnership with eSafety, 

SBS has created resources aligned to themes explored in the series. Available through SBS’s education portal, 

SBS Learn, the materials are designed to provide families, carers, teachers and the school community with 

conversation starters that help address image sharing and cyberbullying with young people, and promote safe 

and positive experiences online. 

I am not endorsing the SBS series being promoted as I haven’t seen it, nor am I suggesting you view this 
programme with children at this school, because it is targeted at young teens and adults, and concepts 
introduced are not appropriate for primary aged children, however it may be useful to visit the eSafety website to 
inform yourself as this is a very ‘real’ issue that families need to address.   

 

The school is organising follow up conversations for our senior students to help them in managing their use of 
social media in a safe and socially responsible manner.     

 

2020 enrolments are being finalised this term.    
 
If you have a child due to commence school next year or you know a family considering        
St Joseph’s can you please ensure application forms have been lodged at the school office. 



 
 

Principal Tour 

Mary MacKillop Feast Day Mass 

Confirmation and First Communion Masses  

Blessing and Opening Ceremony of the MacKillop Centre of Learning 

Parent Workshop by Bill Hansberry 

Book Week Celebrations 

Come & Try in Preschool 

Fathers’s Day Stall 

St Joseph’s Festa! 

Footy Day 

Catholic Schools Music Festival   

Learning Journey 

  
 
 
 
 

Staff News 

This week staff, the School Board and Students met the Acting Principal who will be replacing me whilst 

I’m on Long Service Leave.   

 

This term we welcome  to St Joseph’s.  Karyn is the Finance Officer and is eager to  

get to know families and assist you with any of your financial questions.   
 

is on sick leave for this term.  Rose has had heart surgery to 

repair a valve.  Please keep Rose in your prayers for a speedy and full recovery. 
 

will be doing Jury service in August.   
 

I look forward to seeing many of you at the on 20 August.   

We are looking for some help in regards to sewing and helping with plating and serving the meal following  the Opening.          
Please see further notice further in the newsletter. 
 

God Bless 

Maria D’Aloia, Rita Garreffa and Helen Clark 

St Joseph’s School Leadership Team 

 







Mini Vinnies 
 

Mini Vinnies- Casual for a Can 
On the last Friday of Term 2, Mini Vinnies held a Casual for a Can day, where students donated a can or similar item in 
exchange for the privilege to wear casual clothes. Mini Vinnies sorted the donated goods, which were donated to the 
Migrant and Refugee Centre on Port Road. As a school we collected 491 cans/items altogether. Thank you for your 
generous support. 
 
Miss Clark delivered the cans in the holidays and they were greatly appreciated by all at the centre. 
 
Aimee Giffen 
Mini Vinnies Secretary 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

Term 3 Masses/Liturgies and Assemblies 
 
 
 

Week Class Masses/Liturgies Assembly 

2 5/6 Unit Mass 

Wednesday 9am 

5TC  

3 Whole School: St Mary of the Cross MacKillop (110th Anniversary of 

her death).  Thursday 8th August 

1/2 Classes 

4 Whole School: Feast of the Assumption Thursday 15th August (HOLY 

DAY of Obligation) 

4C  

5 Opening of new building Tuesday 20th August Bookweek  

6 Year 3/4 unit Mass No Assembly 

7 5TC Mass- Chapel 

Wednesday 9am 

Reception   

8 1/2 Classes- Liturgy 

Wednesday 9am 

Yr 5/6G & 6C 

9 4C Mass- Chapel 

Wednesday 9am 

Yr 3/4 unit 

10 Reception- Liturgy 

Wednesday 9am 

Admin  



Sacramental Program 
Please keep the following children in your prayers as they prepare to receive the Sacraments of Eucharist and Confirmation 

over the coming few weeks: Massimo C, Jordina F, Darius F, Alessandra A, Mia L, Victoria L, Molly R, Gianluca R, Leila V,            

Aaron Z. 

Confirmation Celebrations will be held on the 14th and 16th August and First Eucharist on the 17th, 18th and 25th of August. 

 

Mary MacKillop 

The feast of St Mary of the Cross MacKillop falls next Thursday, August the 8th.  In 1866, a young woman, Mary MacKillop, 

together with Fr Julian Tenison Woods, began the Sisters of St Joseph. Both Mary and Fr Julian saw the need to provide an 

education for children whose families were poor. 

The first Josephite school was opened in a stable in the South Australian town of Penola in 1866. Over the years, the number of 

Sisters grew as did their schools. Schools were opened as the needs arose: in country towns, mining towns, cities. The Sisters 

also became involved in other areas of need including setting up a refuge for women in need and orphanages for children, 

visiting prisons and working with the sick. 

Today the Sisters of St Joseph are involved in many areas of ministry in Australia, New Zealand, Peru and Cambodia. Mary 

Mackillop was canonized as Australia’s first Saint in 2011. Our school celebrates 90 years on its present site as a proud 

Josephite school. 
 

 

Ever generous God, 

You inspired Saint Mary MacKillop 

To live her life faithful to the Gospel of Jesus Christ 

and constant in bringing hope and encouragement 

to those who were disheartened, lonely or needy.  

With confidence in your generous providence 

and through the intercession of Saint Mary MacKillop 

We ask that you bless our St Joseph’s Community with love. 

We ask that our faith and hope be fired afresh by the Holy Spirit 

so that we too, like Mary MacKillop, may live with courage, trust and openness. 

Ever generous God hear our prayer. 

We ask this through Jesus Christ. Amen.  

Always remember to love one another. (Mary MacKillop 1888) 

 
 
 
God Bless 
Helen Clark 
APRIM 
 



Soccer 2018 Season 

• Games recommenced after the break on Saturday 27th July. 

• Please check the website for fixtures  www.nwjsa.org.au 

 

Basketball Term 3-4 

Basketball games will commence on Tuesday 6th and Friday 9th of August at St Clair Recreational Centre. 

At the moment we have three year 4/5 teams participating. Please be aware that players MUST have reg-

istered for the new season which runs from Term 3-4. Players are now required to also register online 

with St Clair. If you think you may be interested please email cmor@sjsh.catholic.edu.au. 

The link to games is    https://sportfix.net/stclairrecreationcentre 

 

SACPSSA Cross Country -  7th August 

Our Yr 3-6 Cross Country Team has now been finalised. 

Trials are underway and students will be placed in the 

appropriate division based on trials in our PE lessons.  

 

Kind Regards, 

Cristian Morgado 

PE Teacher 

http://www.nwjsa.org.au
mailto:cmor@sjsh.catholic.edu.au
https://sportfix.net/stclairrecreationcentre


  

Blessing and Opening Information 

Can you help? 
We are busy planning our Blessing and Opening and all plans are coming along nicely. We 

are in need of the following help from our wonderful community. 

• SEWER:  We are looking for people who can hem some fabric which will be used in 

our Liturgical dance.    I am told it is easy sewing. 

 

• VOLUNTEERS TO HELP SERVE OR PLATE OUR FOOD FOR LUNCH BETWEEN 10-1.00PM 

It doesn’t have to be all of this time.   

We would be grateful for just 1/2hour or 1 hour of your time. 

 

If you are able to help can you please contact the office to let us know either by phone or 

email us info@sjsh.catholic.edu.au 

 

THANK YOU IN ANTICIPATION OF YOUR HELP 

 





 

This week our third term intake of Preschool children joined us. It was a time to 

learn new routines, explore and get to know each other. Welcome to Callan, Elliott, 

Jaeger, Hamish, Kaleb, Maria, Christian and Ibrahim. 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

OVERSEAS BORN STUDENTS 
If your child was born in a country other than Australia we are required to hold copies of current 
VISA’s.     If your resident status has changed to ‘citizen’ it is imperative that you provide us with copies of 
your Australian Passport and Citizen certificate.   
  
Every August we are required to complete an Australian Government Census which includes reporting how 
many students attend our school who hold VISA’s to determine eligibility to attend Government funded 
schools. 
  
If your VISA has expired, conditions have changed or your status is now that of an Australian citizen please 
bring your original documents into the Office as a matter of priority so we can update our records.  If our 
records are not current or we are unable to determine your eligibility to access Government funded 
schooling you may be charged the overseas full fee paying student rate per year. 
  



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

  

  



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

  

  












